
A meeting of the State Lands Commission was held in Room 306, State 
Capitol, Sacramento on April 17, 1945 at 10 A. H, 

Present: Hon. James S. Dean, Chairman 
Hon. Frederick F. Houser, Member 

Absent Hon. Harry B. Riley 

1. Upon motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the regular 
meeting of the State Lands Commission held in Los Angeles on 
February 20, 1945, were unanimously approved and confirmed as 
submitted. 

2. Upon motion duly made and carried, it was tentatively decided to
hold the next meeting of the Commission in Sacramento on May 15, 
1945 at 10 A. M. 

3. (Fourth Partial Assignment of State Oil and Gas Lease No. 
P.R.C. 91) Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, the State 
Lands Commission confirmed the approval heretofore given by the 
Executive Officer for the drilling of the first and second wells 
(Nos. 20 and 21) under the Fourth Partial Assignment of State Oil 
and Gas Lease No. P.R.C. 91. The assignment is dated February 1, 
1945. Approval of this assignment was given to the Huntington 
State Company providing satisfactory evidence is submitted to the
Commission that the excessive curtailment of oil production is in
the interests of the State. 

Under this assignment, the Huntington State Company receives from 
H. R. Hamilton, Mildred L. Hamilton, F. E. Fairfield, Ruth Fairfield, 
The Oil Tool Corporation, the Fullerton Oil Company, Kenneth D. 
Dawson, Louise A. Dawson, W. T. Sexton. and Marguerite L. Sexton, as 
Lessees under Lease No. P.R.C. 91, all rights and privileges to 
prospect for, drill for, and remove oil and gas from not more than 
six additional wells to be drilled in accordance with the provisions 
of Lease No. P.R.C. 91. 

This approval is further contingent upon agreement by the lessees 
and assignees or any successors in interest, to continue to assume 
all liability and responsibility for compliance with all the terms, 
provisions and conditions of said Lease No. P.R.C. 91, and exhibits 
thereof. 

4. (Agreement No. 415 - Standard Oil Company ) Upon motion duly 
made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted confirming 
the Executive Officer's approval of the 53d Revision of the State's 
participating interest in the productive areas of the Rio Vista
Field. Under the revision, the State's participating interest is
as follows: 
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